
Versailles Woodford County Parks and Recreation  

November 13, 2023, 6:30 pm at Falling Springs Center 

In Attendance  

J. Gay, S. Finney, C. Stoudt, J. Higdon, A. Keith, K. O’Reel, D. Lodmell, D. Gill 

Approval of Minutes 

Motion to approve September minutes – K. O’Reel, 2nd S. Finney all voted in favor.  

June 30, 2023, audit report 

Motion to accept audit report as submitted – D. Gill, 2nd K. O’Reel – all voted in favor of motion. 

Sponsorship Opportunities 

Rich asked the board if they would be in favor of him exploring sponsorship opportunities in our local parks, 

specifically Big Spring Park with possible name rights for pavilions and playground area.  Smaller packages 

would include picnic tables and benches.  No formal vote was taken but several expressed they felt we should 

pursue the opportunity.  Rich will work on some packages and present them to the board at a future meeting. 

Triathlon changes 

 Rich informed the board that we had created an indoor Tri for Change that would take place this December 

and that the Kids Triathlon was being re-branded as the Jr. Triathlon and increase the ages to include more 

teenagers. 

Huntertown Park 

 Sioux informed board members that the interpretive signage was now all up and expressed a huge thanks to 

Kevin Bleuel, Marty Ritchey and all inmates who installed signs and maintain the park.  By doing the 

installation ourselves we saved considerable money.  Sioux also informed the board that bioswale planting 

would be taking place tomorrow November 14. 

Computer upgrades 

 Rich informed the board that computer upgrades were mostly in place with the last part to happen this Friday 

November 17 when we will be switching to the new server.  All phones and computers will be offline from 10 

am to approximately 2pm.  Also, the new expanded Wi-Fi is in place and now covers the entire lobby, gym 

and both pool areas. 
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KYRPS Conference 

 Rich informed board that he would be leaving after tomorrow nights Fiscal Court meeting to travel to 

Bowling Green for the annual Kentucky Parks Conference where he will be giving a presentation related to 

marketing and sponsorships.   

Financial update 

 The board reviewed the October month end financial and the year-to-date financial statements. 

Motion to adjourn. 

D. Lodmell – 2nd A. Keith 

Next Meeting December 11 6:30 pm.  


